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Minutes of the Parish Council meeting of Hordle Parish Council held on Tuesday 19th June 2018 at the Pavilion, Vaggs Lane, Hordle

	Councillor Name
	
	Councillor Name
	

	David Horne ( Chair )
	P
	Pat Rendell
	P

	Sue Brayley ( Vice Chair )
	
	Colleen Sambrook
	P

	Floss Morgan 
	
	Marion Still
	P

	Pamela Hollister
	
	Ivor Spreadbury
	P

	Valerie James
	P
	     Maggie Hill 
	


P = Present.
	Present Susan Whitcher (Clerk and RFO to the Council). Chris Halling (Deputy Clerk and minutes), 8 members of the public

1. Apologies for absence. Cllrs Brayley, Hill, Morgan, Hollister and County and District Councillor Carpenter. 
2. Declarations of interest in items on the agenda. None
3. To confirm minutes of the last meeting. Resolved 4 for, 2 abstentions
4. Public session for items on the Agenda. None
5. Planning Applications / TPO’s /etc

	Application 
	Site Address
	Proposed Works
	Obs date

	NFDC
	
	
	

	18/10598 
	1 ELVIN CLOSE, HORDLE SO41 0GY
	Single-storey rear extension
	24 Jun 2018

	18/10674
	44 PINEWOOD ROAD, HORDLE SO41 0GP
	Single-storey side extension; detached garage
	24 Jun 2018

	18/10675 
	38 RODBOURNE CLOSE, HORDLE SO41 0LW
	Dropped Kerb; Hard Standing
	24 Jun 2018

	18/10702 
	5 DUDLEY AVENUE, HORDLE SO41 0HY
	Roof alterations in association with new first floor; Two-storey rear extension; front porch
	01 Jul 2018

	18/10715 
	15 WISBECH WAY, HORDLE SO41 0YQ
	Single-storey rear extension; verandah; fenestration alterations
	01 Jul 2018

	NPA
	None
	
	

	NPA Trees
	None
	
	


EN/18/0035 – 2 enforcement notices - Nordic Farm, Silver Street, Hordle, SO41 0FN
18/10598 Parish 1. We recommend permission but would accept the decision reached by the Planning Officers under their delegated powers. Resolved Unanimous
18/10674 The householder spoke about this application which was then discussed. Parish 1 We recommend permission but would accept the decision reached by the planning officers under their delegated powers. Resolved Unanimous
18/10675 The Householder spoke about this application which was then discussed and Parish 2 We recommend refusal but would accept the decision of the planning officer under their delegated powers. Resolved Unanimous 
18/10702. The Householder spoke and explained they had modified the plans after their first application had been refused. The Parish Councillors discussed this application and Parish 1 We recommend permission but would accept the decision of the planning officers under their delegated powers. Resolved Unanimous
18/10715 Parish1 We recommend permission but would accept the decision of the planning officers under their delegated powers. Resolved Unanimous
EN/18/0035 Noted 
6. To give Parish Council feedback in relation to the Affordable Housing Project on Hordle Lane to the Rural Housing Enabler HARAH. Bev Harding Rennie attended the meeting and explained that this was the first stage of the feedback process and that this stage was to look at how HARAH and the Parish Council had worked together in the initial stages. 
Q1 Do you feel you were given enough information about rural affordable housing and how the scheme can be delivered in your parish right at the start? Was there anything missed out that you would have liked to have known? The Parish Council raised concerns that although the housing was designated affordable the cost of £240,000 was not any more affordable for local people. The land was designated by NFDC as part of the local plan. There was also a problem with the allotments as it was a surprise to the Parish Council that this was only to be a 15 year agreement rather than passed to the PC in perpetuity. 
Q2 HARAH officers work in partnership with the local community and parish council to provide affordable homes for local people. Please tell us your opinion of their work. 
RHE. She was open and approachable although she didn’t explain the affordable housing / shared ownership scheme sufficiently clearly. 
Local Authority. The Parish Council had represented community concerns to the District Council ( parking , paths, fencing, play provision ). However the PC felt that these concerns were not addressed. 
Housing association - minimum engagement with PC. 
Planning department. A site visit to a scheme at Pilley had been arranged but then the Hordle Designs were not as interesting. The Play area is not fit for purpose (not fenced) and traffic / parking concerns were not addressed. 
Q3 Do you feel that you were given the opportunity to be involved throughout the process. The Parish Council were involved but not listened to. The PC had aspirations for the site but we don’t feel we got what was promised. The PC supported the scheme as affordable housing for local people but this wasn’t delivered. HARAH said that the prices were set in relation to the open market and that she would speak to NFDC about the allocation of houses in the Shared Ownership section to find out the percentage for local people. 
Q4 Do you feel that the community were also given the opportunity to be involved through the process. Similar to the above – they had the opportunity to comment but final scheme didn’t address their concerns. 
Q5  With the knowledge you have now, what advice would you give to other Parish Councils considering a HARAH affordable housing scheme. Ask lots of questions , look at the scheme carefully , understand what affordability means. Although the Parish Council gave feedback back to the planners and agencies they didn’t feel listened to and didn’t get any feedback as to why there suggestions hadn’t been incorporated. 
Q6 what do you think were the main challenges to delivery? Did anything slow the process down? Originally 2 sites were considered without discussion with the Parish Council and there was no discussion about which site was then taken forward . The Parish Council had concerns about the traffic survey that was done and felt there were a number of irregularities in this. Issue with next local plan review coming out indicating that the area to the rear of the site could be taken out of the green belt and developed. This led to the landowner having the right to move the allotments once in the legal agreement . This also could explain the wide access route onto the site. None of this was discussed with the PC and it was felt the process was not as open and transparent as it could have been. What was delivered wasn’t what was discussed and planned. 
Q7 Would you do it again? If so what would you do differently ? The PC would still support affordable housing and the final development looks alright. However a few simple things could have made it so much better ( play area in a different place, footpaths joined up , Utilities not on public open space )
Bev Harding – Rennie left the meeting
7. To receive the monthly payment schedule. This had been circulated in advance. The Clerk drew the meetings attention to payments over 1K (the builders, tree works, grass cutting and white lining and grass cutting ) An additional payment had been added on for the waste collection service. Resolved Unanimous
8. To receive grant applications. None received. 
9. To receive a report with recommendations from the Parish Enhancement Working Party. Cllr Brayley Cllr Sambrook gave this report in Cllr Brayleys absence. 
· Recommendation: To approve sites for Village gateways and make licence application to HCC Highways. To request advice for associated road markings to enhance traffic and safety measures. Resolved Unanimous 
· [bookmark: _Hlk515549590]Recommendation: To approve Bulb Planting on identified sites, so that licence application can be made to HCC Highways. Resolved Unanimous
· Recommendation: To approve purchase of easy wheelchair/pushchair access picnic benches at Hordle and Everton Recreation Grounds. Resolved Unanimous
· Acacia Open Space Recommendation: To approve drawing up of detailed plans for area then further consultation to take place. Resolved Unanimous
· Everton Pavilion Recommendation: To consider virtual pathway, new fence and moving the gates. Est costs £ 2500: Further consultation to take place at the Everton Festival. This had gone to Everton Festival for further consultation but had not attracted any meaningful response.  It was discussed whether to go ahead with the virtual pathway and reassess. The proposal was made to go ahead with the whole scheme and this was Resolved Unanimous. 
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Recommendation existing planters to remain in situ, no further planters to be provided without “community group” agreement to adopt including watering. Resolved Unanimous
10. Correspondence and Clerks report. 
· Letter of thanks received for use of recreation ground for the dog show. The Dog Show raised £1600 for charity.
· Contact with the Hampshire cricket league reported that the Hordle cricket grounds are sound and received a satisfactory score.
· Cllr meeting arranged with HCC Schools Strategic Development Officers at 9am July 4th Cllrs Horne, Brayley, Sambrook and Rendell to attend. 
· Consultation: HCC Street lighting, supported passenger transport services and the concessionary travel scheme. Closes 5th August. Hants.gov.website . Please consider whether this should be individual or parish responses. Action all 
· Co-option to take place at the next meeting – no applications so far.
· Clerk is on annual leave from 3-13 July. 
11. Chairman’s report. None 
12. Open session – to communicate with the council. Cllr Horne read out the report from County and District Councillor Carpenter as follows
* The new Local Plan ‘Supplementary Planning Document’ should be available, alongside the Local Plan Strategy Document, to view on NFDC website (google it) by the beginning of next week, possibly end of this.  Note, the SPD doc is not submitted with the Strategy document to the inspector, and small changes will be possible until it is adopted.  Also note, small changes to the main Strategy Doc have been delegated to officers/Portfolio Holder, it having been signed off now by NFDC cabinet and council.

* The new Communities & Leisure Panel is sitting tonight for the first time.  Hence me not here, apologies.


HCC
* A further £80M of savings are to be found for the transformation period 2020/21.  Cllr Perry has put us on warning that the financial outlook for the county (and districts) is bleak, at the moment.  Council tax is likely to go up in similar degrees as last year.  We will likely be unpopular.  But we have 1,000+ children in care across Hants and the number of over 85s goes up by just under 2,000 every year.  200 more people every year access funded care from Hampshire, costing between £30,000 and £50,000 a year.  Money has to go on children and adult social care.

* However, we have bought or about to buy 2 new dragon patchers and the backlog of potholes are being filled.  Please report any outstanding potholes online (google ‘report road problem Hants) with pictures.  Always do this first, then if not done within 2 or 3 weeks, ask me to chase them.  Same with grass cutting and hedges.

* We have been warned that libraries across Hants which are underused are being looked at for viability. Use it or possibly lose it, is my advice!

* There is a Dementia Festival (DemFest) on Sunday 8th July at Hilliard Gardens.  Lots of information and activities and stalls for those with dementia and their families.

* There are 2 Hants consultations online.  One about Hants in 2050.  One about local subsidised transport and street lighting being dimmed or turned off earlier.  Please comment, individually or collectively.

* Hants are trying to promote free Active 10 app - to encourage everyone to walk a brisk 10mins a day.  Download from App Store etc.

* And let me know of any ‘Hidden Gems’ in Hordle, Tiptoe or Everton for a Hants photography exercise.  Cllr Perry looking for places, buildings, scenery, which are the hidden gems of Hants, to be photographed and displayed around Hants county buildings.

13. To confirm the next meeting – Tuesday 3rd July 2018 at the Pavilion, Vaggs Lane, Hordle

The meeting closed at 21.15





Signed............................................................  Dated.........................................................
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